

# **Monthly Directors Report**

### 1. Please list activities and programs completed this month that support:

### a) Language Arts and Mathematics Ends Policy

EOY RISE, STAR and Acadience are being completed. Data will be shared as we have it available, we can likely see STAR and Acadience data in June board meeting. RISE data is shared in the Fall.

### b) Science, Arts, and Technology Ends policy

EOY RISE for science in grades 4-8 is being completed. This data is available to share in the Fall as well. Teams have been working on completing the goals for this year in show what you know events and technology projects. The information on each grade can be found on the Charter Activity Planner google docs shared. Our final drama performance of Starlight Express and Arts night are also held this month.

## c) Enrollment Ends Policy –

2021-2022 Enrollment (as of 5/4/2021): Round 4 due back 5/12/2021

Grade	Total 2021- 2022	Spots offered	Spots accepted
		32222	
K	102	125	102
1	104	4	4
2	103	8	5
3	104	7	7
4	103	18	9
5	104	5	4
6	100	20	8
7	100	28	14
8	104	19	10
9	76	13	7
Total	1000	247	170

### d) Parent Satisfaction Ends Policy

The State required survey has been administered and data will be collected and presented as soon as possible.

### 2. Please provide information and updates from the following departments:

- a) Business/finance/IT All reports have been submitted as expected. We are prepared to present next year's budget in the public hearing this month.
- **b) Special Education, Business reports, Accreditation** –no updates at this time.
- c) Staff updates We are fully staffed to finish out the year. We continue to plan for next year and will continue to interview and hire staff as needed throughout the summer to ready for the school year.
- d) COVID-19 update We do not have any new updates on our plan. We are prepared to respond to any changes that the State makes in their recommended plan to schools that is adopted by our school. We are expecting to return to school in the fall with no mask mandate or online learning option for students. All students will be required to be ON CAMPUS learners. We also plan to have continued increased hygiene in our plan to help students develop habits that are just helpful to their health.

#### Toot our Horn!

- 1. We are proud of Ms. Howell and her cast/crew who have done amazing work in their final performance of the year in our drama program. These students always impress and demonstrate the Cs of our mission.
- 2. Our sports program this year has really overcome many challenges with competing under conditions of COVID-19. A big ROAR to our coaches and players for their hard work and we are proud of all they have learned this year.
- 3. A huge ROAR to this entire school for how we have overcome the challenges of COVID-19. I am very proud to be a member of this team and of the work we have done this year for our students. These students have performed magnificently this year and we know they will continue to rise to every challenge life places before them. They are capable, confident and contributing!